Automobile Lodge No. 447
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF MACHINISTS AFL_CIO
154 Ridge Road, Lyndhurst, NJ 07071
Phone: 201-804-9700


November 7, 2024

Senate President, Nicholas P. Scutari                                                     
67 Walnut Avenue, Clark, NJ 07066
Paterson, NJ 07505

Dear representative Scutari

On behalf of the International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers (IAM), which has 23,000 members in the state of New Jersey, I write today to strongly endorse state bill A4380/S3309, the Motor Vehicle Open Recall Notice and Fair Compensation Act. This bipartisan legislation would require thousands of hard-working automotive dealership mechanics across the state to receive the same wages for warranty repair services as other repair services, improving the quality of life for them, their families, and their communities.
 
As you may know, the IAM is a diverse labor union representing hundreds of automotive technicians throughout New Jersey. Our goal at the union is always to ensure our members are paid fairly for their labor. If successfully signed into law, this bill would ensure mechanics are paid fair wages, regardless of whether it’s warranty or non-warranty work. This would improve working conditions and increase wages for these hard-working technicians who keep New Jersey moving. 

This legislation would also help improve dealership employee retention and make New Jersey a thriving and attractive hub for automotive repairs.

For those reasons, the IAM strongly endorses this bill and encourages your support for its successful passage into law.


Sincerely,

Cristino Vilorio
President, New Jersey State Council of Machinists
IAMAW, Area Director, Local Lodge 447
154 Ridge Rd, Lyndhurst, NJ 07071
cvilorio@iamdistrict15.org
Office: (201) 804-9700
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